
FRESSINGFIELD CRAFT GROUP

The Craft Group meets on a Monday morning in the Sancroft Hall, from 9.30am to 12noon 
under the leadership of Christine Lindsay.   

We currently have 30 members who mostly work on their own projects, but sometimes we 
do work on projects which involve the majority of members.   Over the last year, these 
included the cross stitch picture of Fressingfield Medical Centre designed by Christine, 
presented to Nurse Cathy Tooley in recognition of her dedication and years of service given 
to the people of Fressingfield at the Surgery. We managed to keep this secret from Cathy 
and I think it was fair to say she was completely overwhelmed when Christine presented it 
to her.    The group also decided to mark the commemoration of the end of World War 1 by 
making “100 Hearts for 100 years”.   Each member (and friends and relatives) made 1 or 
more red felt hearts, individually designed and decorated, and these were displayed in the 
Parish Church on Remembrance Sunday.  They made a stunning display.   Some members 
also helped children at the Primary School make their own hearts and these were displayed 
in the Church on the altar.   As well as learning some basic sewing skills, the children gained 
some knowledge of the war and how it affected local people.

At present, the Group is working on a project making patchwork quilts which will be 
donated to EACH (East Anglian Children’s Hospice).   Previously, we have made quilts for the
Linus Project – the quilts being donated to sick or bereaved children providing comfort and 
security.

The Group also welcomes visiting crafters, making cards, jewellery, Christmas wreaths, 
decorations etc.  In May, the Group will be visiting Willowcraft Pottery at Poringland.  
Members paint their own designs on to items provided by Willowcraft which are then glazed
and fired.

The Group also enjoys trips out to craft exhibitions and a Christmas Lunch.

A fee of £2 per person is charged which covers rent for the hall, visiting speakers and a 
contribution is made per person for the Christmas lunch.

We are continually welcoming new members who have moved into the village and we offer 
a friendly and cheerful environment on a Monday morning!


